
APRIL  2009 

THE MINISTER’S LETTER 
 
My dear friends, 

Church Meeting,  
and Elders’ Election, 25th April. 

 

Somehow, Church Meetings in many URCs these 

days have become little more than a boring business 

meeting.  Inevitably, business has to be done, as 

always, but it is too easy to lose the blessings of our 

church’s history. 
 

In 1832, the Congregational Union was formed 

looking back to the Free Churches’ historical split 

from the Church of England, with its insistence that 

the ‘gathered church’ in any given locality consists 
of those who commit themselves to Christ and to 
one another. Its members believe in a covenant of 
loyalty and mutual edification, emphasizing the 
importance of discerning God's will whilst 
‘gathered’ together in Church Meeting* 
 
So when we meet, only four times a year, I try to 

have in my mind that our purpose is, loyally and 

mutually, to determine God’s will for us.  For this to 
happen, we must have as many of our Members 
as possible present, and that is why Chris and I 
always try to remind you of the urgency of your 

presence unless something really pressing demands 

this.  Please make sure that the 25
th
 April is in your 

diary, and we will try to make sure that it isn’t 

boring! 
 

We have had a wonderful response this time when 

we asked you to propose candidates for Eldership.  
Twentythree names were suggested, of whom twelve 

received the necessary four or more nominations.  

Five validly nominated people felt unable to agree to 

their nomination this time, which leaves seven 

names on the ballot papers.  Elsewhere in The 
Messenger, Chris tells you who these are.  To help 
your thoughts and prayers, here are some of the 

Elders’ duties: 

• to meet monthly to discuss, pray for and  
          direct the work of the church, 
• to see that worship is conducted regularly 
         and the Sacraments duly administered, and    
• to help the minister or preacher on Sundays, 
• to be responsible for a group of members 
         allocated to each of them, 
•  to be responsible for the work of young 
        people’s and other organisations in the life   
        of the church. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
It’s worth noting that Elders aren’t directly 
responsible for the maintenance of the church or 
its cleaning, nor for the production of tea, 
flowers, music, or the many important things that 
make a church ‘tick’.  The fact that some Elders 
do these and other essential things is a bonus! 
 

So, as you think and pray about those whom you are 

going to elect, please ask the Lord to guide your 

decision, and pray Him to bless your Elders as they 

work on your and His behalf 

 

+++++++++++++++++++ 

“What did the Romans do…” 
You may have seen a recent BBC ‘advert’ in which 

some half a dozen children mime to the JF Kennedy 

inauguration address 

“… ask not what your country can do for you: 
ask what you can do for your country!” 

And I was reminded (irreverent mind that I have) of 

the John Cleese character in the film ‘Life of Brian’ 

“All right, apart from aqueducts, sanitation, 
roads, irrigation, medicine, education, wine, 
baths and public order, what did the Romans do 
for us?” 

 

We have no need for a long list like this when we 

think of what Our Lord has done for us!  Put quite 

simply, the answer is ‘Everything’!  Jesus, by His 
life, death and resurrection “reset the clock” back to 

the time before Adam: the letter to the Hebrews 

describes Him as ‘the second Adam’. 
 

In Jesus, if we accept Him as Lord and Saviour, 

everything wrong in our lives is wiped out, we are 

released from our guilt, and we are able – as I often 

quote in our prayers of confession – to grow up into 

the women and men our God created us to be. 
 

So, as we approach Easter and the wonderful story 

of our salvation,  

Ask not what your Saviour can do for you… 
 

May you have a wonderful, joyful, and blessed 
Easter! 
 

Revd Jim. 
 

* The ‘gathered church’ quotation is from The Concise 
Oxford Dictionary of World Religions | Date: 1997 | 
Author: JOHN BOWKER 

 

   
 



 

£  £ 
MONEY MATTERS 

 
OFFERINGS DURING MARCH 2009 

 
MARCH  2009 

 

 
££££££££££££££££££££££ 

 

COMMUNION OFFERINGS 
FOR 

MARCH/APRIL  2009 
    will be made on behalf of  the 
      NORTH LONDON HOSPICE 

 

 

Vivien Crispe     
 

£££££££££££££££ 
 

The family service was being 
conducted by a visiting preacher 
during the vicar’s absence.   He 
asked the children what they were 
giving up for Lent. 
 

Quick as a flash, one little toddler 
answered:   “The Vicar.” 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
      

       DATE     DONATED BY      ARRANGED  BY 
 
       APRIL 2009 
 
      5

th
    -      Church                      -   Pam Maycock 

    12
th
    -   Mr.& Mrs.C.Thompson –   Susan Day 

                   EASTER SUNDAY 
     19th    -   Misses S. & J. Field   -  Sheila Mortimore 

      26
th
   -   Mrs. C. Eddisford    - Christina Eddisford 

                      

      MAY  2009 
 
       3rd May     –  Church   -   Pam Maycock 
 

         
 

+++++++++++++ 
 

Message from the Editor  
 

Easter is almost here with the anticipation of 

Easter Eggs representing new life.   The frog 

spawn in the pond has almost turned the eggs 

into tadpoles – another sign of new life.  It is 

good to be able to spend time tidying up the 

garden, pruning, weeding and cutting  the 

grass, even sitting out in the sunshine over the 

last few days.   The hope of things to come no 

doubt!    Happy Easter to everyone.  
 

 
 

May I have all material for the May issue of 

The Messenger by no later than Sunday 26th 

April.    Thank you. 
 

    Vivien Crispe 
 
 
 

 

March 2009 
 
Cash 

 
Envelopes 

      
Total 

 
March  1

st
  £ 54.00  £217.00 £271.00 

March  8
th
  £ 55.50  £202.00 £257.50 

March 15
th
  £ 85.00  £225.00 £310.00 

March 22
nd
     £ 56.00  £189.00 £245.00 

March 29
th
           

 
TOTALS 

£ 57.00 
 
£307.50 

 £215.00   

   
£1,048.00 
  

£272.00 

 
£ 1,355.50 



 

H.A.B.I.T. 
 

On   Monday 2nd   February   we   arrived   
at  Durban   airport  South   Africa   after   
leaving   the  U.K   with  plenty  of   snow.  
After   settling  in  our   bed   and   
breakfast   we   had   booked   a  cab   to  
take  us, together   with   a full   suitcase  
of   baby   clothes,  to   the   baby   home  
in  Umhlanger   which   we   as   a   
Church   are   supporting. 
 

It   was   a  very   special   moment   
arriving   with   the   clothes  and   meeting   
Ché,   an   amazing   young   woman  who   
at   the   age   of   13   knew   she  wanted   
to   care   for   abandoned   babies  and  
that  God   had   a  plan   for  her. 
 

We   were   made   very   welcome and   
met  the   three   babies  that   were   
being   cared   for. 
 

Abigail  is   1yr   and  her   Mother   has   
a  mental   condition   so  is  unable   to   
care   for   her.   An   uncle  in   Cape   
Town  is   hoping   to   adopt   her   and 
they   were   waiting   for   checks   to   be   
done  on him. 
 

Tando was abandoned   at   birth and  left  
in   a  hospital. .He  is   4   months  old,   
in   good   health   and   just   waiting   to   
be   adopted. 
 

Michelle  is  1yr  old but   has   the   
development  of   a  6 month  old   baby.  
She was   found  abandoned  in  a   toilet 
and   has   developed   cerebral   palsy.  
Social   services  in  SA   like  them   to   
be   adopted   by   the   time  they  are  
1yr  old.    However   Ché  is   reluctant   
to   let   Michele   go   just   yet   so   is   
playing  on   the  fact  that   she is like   a   
6   month  old, 
 

The   home   like   people   to   sponsor   a   
cot   and   we   were   asked  if   we   
would   sponsor   Michelle`s   cot. Any   
extra   money  that   they   receive  helps  
them   to   get  better  medical   care.    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Michelle   needed   a  brain   scan and   
because  she   was   abandoned  it   was   
not   a  priority   with   the hospital.   
However   a recent   e -  mail   has  
informed  us  that   she  is   due   to  have   
a  scan  at  the end of March. 
.

 
 

Ché   and   the  team  at  H.A.B.I.T  were   
very   thankful   for   the   baby   clothes   
and  all  that   we  are   doing.  She   also   
asked   for   our  prayers as  they   were   
as  important   as   our  money.  We left   
the  home feeling privileged   to  have   met   
such  a   lovely   lady . 
 

A   recent   e -  mail   from  Ché   at   
H.A.B.I.T reads …………..”Thank you  so   
much   for   the   clothes,   they   did   come   
to   great   use.  Michelle is   doing   well,   
she  is   going   for   a   brain   scan  the   
end  of   march,   very   exciting   for   her   
future,   but   she is progressing  so   well. 
 

At the   moment I   have  4   babies,  I   just   
got   a   new   little   boy,  he  is   in  a   bad   
way   at  the   moment   but   we   will   fix   
him up. He  was  not   fed   at   all  well   
and  he   has   been   burnt   with  cigarettes  
on  his   head,  but   lots  of  love   and  care  
and   he   should   be   great in no   time. 
Thank you   again   for   the   clothes   and   
your  prayers   from  Ché  and   habit  
team.” 
 

Roger & Susan Day 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

CHURCH ANNUAL 
GENERALMEETING 

 
On Saturday 25th April at 2 p.m. in 
the Community Hall we will be 
holding our Church Annual General 
Meeting.  
 

This is an important meeting for the 
life of the Church and I urge ALL 
Church Members to make every 
effort to attend. 
 

The meeting is an open meeting 
and all members of the 
congregation are warmly welcomed. 
 

At the meeting there will be reports 
from the various organisations of 
the Church as well as the Election 
of Elders. 
 

Please join us and be part of the 
fellowship. 
 

If you are unable to attend, please 
forward your apology to me. 
 
Chris Mortimore 
Church Secretary 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ELECTION OF ELDERS 
 

In accordance with the Constitution and 

the nomination process, the following 

persons have agreed to stand for 

Election to the Eldership at the Church 

Annual General  Meeting on  Saturday  

25
th 
 April  at  2 p.m. 

 

Those standing for election are:- 
 

 Ms.  Toni  ANTHONY 
 Mr.   John  EDDISFORD 
 Mrs.  Pam  MAYCOCK 
 Mr.   Chris MORTIMORE 

Mr.    Titus THEURI 
Mrs.  Marose TINYIH 
Mr.    Paul WARDROP-DAY 
 

Under the terms of the Constitution any 

member who, for genuine reasons, is 

unable to attend the meeting, may 

obtain a Ballot Paper from our Minister 

as from Sunday, 12
th
 April.   Such 

Ballot Papers must be returned to our 

Minister BEFORE the start of the 

meeting on the 25
th
 April  at 2 p.m. 

 

Please pray for this Election that God 

will lead the right persons to serve as 

Elders. 

  
Chris Mortimore 
Church Secretary. 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

PREACHING PLANS  for - 
APRIL 2009 

    
APRIL 2009 
 
   5th April   - 10.00 a.m.  -  Mr. C. Mortimore  

  12
th
 April  - 10.00 a.m.  -  EASTER DAY 

     Family Service 

     Rev. Jim Gould 

          NO EVENING SERVICE       
  19

th
 April  -  10.00 a.m.  - Communion  

                                            Rev. J. Gould 

 26
th
 April  –  10.00 a.m.  -  Rev. J. Gould 

 

  MAY 2009 
 
  3rd  MAY – 10.00 a.m.  -  Mr. C. Mortimore 
 

+++++++++++++++++ 
 

PREACHING ENGAGEMENTS FOR 
CHRIS MORTIMORE 

 

   Please pray for Chris as he leads  

   worship at the following venues 

   during April 2009 
 

   APRIL  2009 
   
   5

th
 April – 10.00 a.m. –  The Hyde 

 12th April  - 11.00 a.m.  -  Chesterfield Road 

 19th April  - 10.30 a.m.  -  Muswell Hill  

 26th April  - 11.00 a.m.  -  Queens Park 

                    6.30 p.m.   -  St. Johns, Kenton 
 

  3rd May – 10.00 a.m. –  The Hyde 
 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^       
 A HAPPY AND  

PEACEFUL EASTER 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY FOR APRIL 2009 
 
APRIL 2009 
 

 Wed.    1
st
    -  1.15 

 
p.m.  -  Lunchtime Service 

 Thurs.  2
nd
   -  2.00 p.m.  –  Hyde De Hi 

 Fri.       3
rd
   -  9.30 a.m.   -  Toddler Group 

 Wed.     8
th
  -   1.15 p.m.  -   Lunchtime Service 

 Thurs.  9th  -  7.00  p.m.  -  Passover Meal 
 Fri.      10th  -  3.00 p.m.  -  Good Friday  
                                              Meditation 
Sunday 12th – EASTER DAY 
                               8.00 A.M.   –  COMMUNION  
   followed by Breakfast 
   10.00 a.m. – Family Service 
Wed.   15

th
   -   

 
9.45 a.m.   -  House Group 

                         1.15 p.m.   -  Lunchtime Service 

                         7.15 p.m.   -  House Group 

Thurs.  16
th
      2.00 p.m.    -  Hyde De Hi  

Fri.      17
th 
  -   9.30 a.m.    -  Toddler Group 

Wed.    22
nd
  -

    
1.15 p.m.    -  Lunchtime Service 

                         7.30 p.m.    -  Elders Meeting 

Fri.       24
th
  -   9.30 a.m.    -  Toddler Club 

Sat.      25th   -  2.00 p.m.    -   Church Annual  
                                                General Meeting 
Wed.    29th   -   9.45 a.m.   -    House Group 

                          1.15 p.m.  -    Lunchtime Service 

                          7.15 p.m.  -    House Group 

MAY 2009 
 
Friday        1st May  –   9.30 a.m.  -  Toddler Club 
Saturday   2nd May  -  11.00 a.m.  -  Coffee  
                                            Morning and Lunches 
 

+++++++++++++ 
 

MY OWN PEACE 
Jesus said: 

‘Peace is what I leave with you; 

It is my own peace that I give you. 

I do not give it as the world does. 

Do not be worried and upset;  

do not be afraid.   

You have heard me say to you, “I am leaving,  

but I will come back to you” 

 

John 14:27-28 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 
 

EASTER  2009 
 
I do hope you will be able to join 
us for some, if not all, of our 
Easter Celebration Services. 
 

We start on Maundy Thursday, 
9th April, with our Passover Meal 
at 7 p.m.   If you would like to 
share in our meal, please add 
your name to the list on the 
Notice Board by the community 
Hall. 
 

On Good Friday, 10th April, at 3 
p.m. we have our Easter 
Meditation. 
 

On Easter Sunday at 8 a.m. we 
have a Communion Service 
followed by Breakfast.   Again if 
you would like Breakfast please 
add your name to the list, as 
above. 
 

At 10 a.m. we will celebrate 
Easter with a Family Service. 
 
Come and join us. 
 
Chris Mortimore 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

          
  

WHIT SUNDAY 
 
A date for your diaries. On Sunday 
31st May, which is Pentecost Sunday, 
we are having a joint service with 
the Chinese Church at 10 a.m.  The 
service will then be followed by a 
shared lunch.   More information 
later. 

 
Chris Mortimore 

 
��������������� 

 

 

MRS. GILL DAY 
 

SOME OF YOU WILL REMEMBER GILL DAY 

WHO WAS A LAY PREACHER AND LED 

WORSHIP FOR US AT THE HYDE.  SADLY, 

GILL PASSED AWAY IN MARCH QUITE 

SUDDENLY AND A THANKSGIVING 

SERVICE  HAS BEEN ARRANGED TO BE HELD 

AT CHESTERFIELD ROAD, BARNET ON  

SATURDAY, 9TH MAY AT 3 P.M. 

 

CHRIS MORTIMORE 
 

          
 

��������������� 

 

 
 

GOD SETS THE TIME 
 



 

Everything that happens in this world 
happens at the time God chooses. 
He sets the time for birth and the                        
time for death, 
the time for planting and the time for 
pulling up… 
He sets the time for finding and the 
time for losing,   
the time for tearing and the time for 
mending,  
the time for silence and the time for 
talk, 
He sets the time for love and the time 
for hate,   
the time for war and the time for 
peace. 
 
Ecclesiastes 3: 1, 2, 6-8 

 

 
+++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 
 

THE NEXT  
COFFEE MORNING AND 

LUNCHES 
WILL BE HELD ON 

 
SATURDAY, 2nd may 2009 

From 11 a.m. with 
Lunches being served 
From 12 noon to 1 p.m. 

 
       Come along and join in the 

good food 
fellowship and chat, all for £2.50 

 
 

++++++++++++++++++ 

 
 

 
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS 

DURING APRIL 
 

          JACKI          LINDA 
          LINSEY         ALEX 
         CATHY         DAVID 
         WINSTON        VIVIEN 
         DANA               SUSAN         
         BISI   

 

 
++++++++++++++++ 

“My wife asked me this morning, 

"Whacha doin' today?" 
 

I said, "Nothing." 

She said, "That's what you did 
yesterday." 

             I said, "I wasn't finished."” 
 

                           ++++++++++++++++++ 
 

THERE WILL BE NO MENS BREAKFAST 
DURING APRIL – THE NEXT BREAKFAST 

WILL BE ANNOUNCED IN THE MAY 
ISSUE OF THE MESSENGER 

+++++++++++ 
 

DON’T FORGET THE 

EASTER CELEBRATIONS! 

 
++++++++++++++++++ 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 

EASTER  
 

FOR THE HOPE OF MAN IS THE 

EASTER STORY, 

FOR LIFE IS ROBBED OF  

ALL MEANING AND GLORY 

UNLESS MAN KNOWS THAT  

HE HAS A ‘GOAL’ 

AND A ‘RESTING PLACE’ 

FOR HIS SEARCHING SOUL.  
 

                  
 

Let not your heart be troubled 

Let not your soul be sad. 

Easter is a time of joy  

When all hearts should be glad. 

Glad to know that Jesus Christ  

Made it possible for women and men 

To have their sins forgiven and,  

Like Him, to live again. 
 

So at this joyous season  

May the wondrous Easter story 

Renew our faith so we may be 

partakers of His glory. 

 

     
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

We Remember………….. 
 

We remember the women who stood 
by the cross. 

We think of those who found the tomb 
Empty and who cried out in despair. 
We think of the women whose stories 

and testimony were not believed. 
May we meet truth with humility 

and acceptance. 
 

 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 

It is good to remember the day that salvation 

came to us.  It was indeed a happy day, happiest 

of all days, when we realised that Jesus washed 

our sins away.   Our hearts rejoice in all that 

salvation means for us – 

Both  for  eternity  and  for all our days on earth. 

 

+++++++++++++ 

Tell the world that He is risen, 

Alleluias sing. 

Jesus died but now is living 

He is Christ the King. 

We will glory in this morning, 

With this dawning praises sing. 
 
 

 


